
       

 

           PO Box 29086 Greenwoods corner. Epsom                                
President:  Robin Hulford – Ph: 09 624 9102 mob: 021 228 8289 Email: robin@thehulfords.com    
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 Club Meets at Royal Oak Bowls 146 Selwyn Street, Onehunga, Auckland  

Each Monday evening 5:30pm to 7:30pm, including dinner. 

 

Newsletter to keep the Wheel Turning! 

 

This is a special interim Newsletter to 
advise of the program and duties for the 

beginning of the New Year. 

 

 

 

 

Happy New Year to everyone! Hope you are all safe and well. 

I hope the Holiday period has been enjoyed by everyone with the easing of Covid 
travel restrictions and the opportunity to holiday outside of Auckland. 

A special congratulations to our members George Arulanantham ONZM and Ernie 

Meyer QSM and his wife Maureen Meyer QSM who were recognised for services to 

New Zealand, in the 2022 New Year’s honours list. 

 

A short note to advise that Duncan McDonald is not well and is currently in Auckland 

Hospital.  

 

Onehunga-One Tree Hill Rotary Club 



 

1st Regular meeting for 2022 at Royal Oak Bowls:        5.30 for 6.00pm Start 

Duties 

Date:         17th January                        
Attendance 1   Bruce Murdoch 

Attendance 2   Verifier and Vaccination List Ticker Off   Rod Kestle   

Equipment: Derek Neutze 

5-Minute Speaker:  Rob Lyons 

Guest speaker Mamea Wilson.  

Subject:  "To Onehunga Return" 

Host: Iain McCrae.  

Thanks:  Tony Rayner 

Thought for the Week:  Brian Williams 

 

Date:  24th January       

Attendance 1 Colin Tea 
Attendance 2   Verifier and Vaccination List Ticker Off:   Alistair Grundy 
Equipment: Bill Appleton 
5-Minute Speaker  Peter Mayow 
Guest speaker: Elizabeth Fahey   
Subject:  Managing Change 
Host: Tony Rayner 
Thanks: . Barry Stafford    
Thought for the Week:   Rob Lyons       
 

A touch of Humour!  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rotary Club of Onehunga One Tree Hill  
Newsletter editor:      bill.appleton.ri@gmail.com 


